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From our Regional Moderator, Sr. Sheila Novak 

What Do  I See? 

As a kid, half of our backyard was a garden carefully tended by my dad. 
He would collect grass clippings from the neighbors to amend the soil, 
get a rototiller to turn over half of our backyard, have string guides to en-
sure the rows were straight,  keep it weed free, and plan the “rotation” of 
the crops to give the soil a chance to recuperate from last year’s planting.  

When people came to our house, they got a “tour” of the garden. It was 
my dad’s pride and joy. My dad’s sister was one who came every sum-
mer to check out the progress. She had an eagle eye for finding the one 
weed that was tucked under the leaf of some plant. “Oh, Mel,” she would 
say, “you have a weed there,” as she pointed it out. It seemed the rest of 
the garden became invisible as she searched out any weeds. This always 
was the one thing that stood out from her visit and did not make my dad 
happy! 

Gardens are such great parables. Jesus talked about weeds and wheat, 
about the grain falling into the ground and dying before bringing forth a 
harvest, about the carefree lilies of the field without a worry. He was a 
man of the earth who had clearly observed the tending process for grow-
ing things. He taught profound lessons using the image of gardens. 

This got me thinking about my own garden experiences. How are we like 
my aunt who managed to find the one weed that was hiding in my dad’s 
almost perfect garden? When we meet people, are the “weeds” the first 
thing we notice? We have all heard the catch phrase, “love is blind”. Yes, 
with someone who is in that “falling in love” stage of life, all that is seen 
are the wonderful aspects of the person. No weeds apparent. But then, as 
married life unfolds and the various “weeds” crop up, those limitations or 
shortcomings of a spouse, the “love is blind person” sees more and more 
weeds with the danger that  the weeds take over. It is a challenge to keep 
the weeds in check so the good that is there does not get overtaken. We 
need to learn to live with both the weeds and wheat because in the end, 
we are all some of both! 

The article included in this month’s newsletter is about the various people 
in our lives. They take on different roles as our lives change. We will 
share at our gathering about various ways people have been there for us. 
Our new candidates are taking their next step with a Salvatorian sponsor. 
It is a very important way we walk with each other and are there as a 
means of support. Maybe even our “weeds” can be gifts along the way. 



 

2019-2020 Schedule of Monthly 

Western Region SDS Gatherings 

 

Sept 13 (Fri) – 5:00 PM – Verke’s 

Oct. 11 (Fri) – 12:00 PM – Jean & Sheila                         
             Divine Savior Parish 

Nov. 9 (Sat) - 11:00 AM – Joyce Dwonch Woodland 

Dec. 7 (Sat) – Tentative 10:00 AM — Fr. Sal                                                                                  
                                  Holy Names University 

Jan. 10 (Fri) – 5:00 PM - Rita Schillin Roseville 

Feb. 8 (Sat) – 12:00 PM at the Barberas 

Mar. 14 (Sat) – 12:00 PM – Jan Bencken 

Apr. 18 (Sat) -12:00 PM – Leah Edwards at Sunrise 

May 9 (Sat) - 3:00 PM at the Drakes  
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The People in Our Lives 

The beauty of life is revealed, supported, and enhanced by 
the presence of people in our lives. People are not only 
important for support, but are also necessary for spiritual 
growth, for holiness. What types of persons do I need? It 
is important that there are people in our lives whom we 
can trust and who are able to play a number of different 
crucial roles. Three of these are: prophet, cheerleader, and 
spiritual guide.  

The prophet helps us maintain balance and has a sense of 
openness. John the Baptist may come to mind when the 
word prophet is raised, but a prophetic person does not 
need to look or behave any differently than other types of 
persons we know. The true prophet’s voice is often quiet 
and fleeting, but nonetheless strong. S/he is living an hon-
est and courageous life guided by truth and compassion. 
Having someone prophetic in our lives is never easy. 
Prophets point!  They point to the fact that it doesn’t mat-
ter whether pleasure or pain is involved, the only thing 
that matters is that we seek to be with God in what we do 
and how we think, feel and imagine ourselves in the 
world. In doing this, prophets challenge us to look at how 
we are living our lives, to ask ourselves: “To what voices 
am I listening when I form my attitudes and take my ac-
tions each day?” The question prophets present to us is: 
“Are we still doing what we can?” They call to mind how 
much we need to do things in a loving way that allows the 
world to see the face of God in our actions. 

The cheerleader is the person who gives unabashed, enthu-
siastic, unconditional acceptance in a supportive way. We 
need encouragement and acceptance as much as we need 
the criticism and feedback that are difficult to hear. To 
have our lives filled with prophecy without the presence of 
God’s mercy and love as it is reflected in people who get 
joy out of seeing the footprints of God in our personality is 
to set the stage for skepticism and despair. Encouragement 
is a gift that should be treasured in today’s stressful, anx-
ious, complex world because the seeds of involvement and 
seeds of burnout can be the same. Cheerleaders represent 
the incarnational love of God in our lives and remind us, 
in the words of Paul Tillich, that faith is best defined as 
“the courage to accept acceptance.” 

Spiritual guides help us appreciate the need to deal with 
our unrecognized and unnecessary fears, to lead us to a 
sense of enthusiasm and perspective in a world sustained 
by anxiety and confusion. They help us ask ourselves: 
“What is the worst thing that can happen if we face our 
fears?” We hide behind a screen of efforts that “prove” (to 
ourselves, others, and God) that we are perfect. These are 
actually unnecessary anxieties that come from failing to 
believe that our ordinariness is all that matters in the eyes 
of God. Spiritual guides also seek out the true inner char-

ism in people. Our gifts are like sparks that need to be 
fanned into a flame, not put under a bushel basket. They 
have been given to us by God to share with others in a 
spirit of enthusiasm and perspective. (Ideas from Touching 
the Holy by Robert Wicks, p.113-146) 

Questions to Ponder for our next discussion: 

Who is a “prophet” or “cheerleader” or “spiritual 
guide” in my life? 

How has the presence of this person affected / helped 
me? 

When have I been a prophet, cheerleader or spiritual 
guide to someone? 

How did that happen for me? 

What comes to mind when you think of the word 
“sponsor”? 

Do you have experiences of being or having a sponsor 
in your life?  

What did that look like? 

What would you hope for from a sponsor? 
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ON A LIGHTER NOTE 
          By Mary Frontiera 

Much to my pleasant surprise, Almond Heights, one of the 
facilities Divine Savior serves in the Ministry to the Home-
bound, expressed interest in taking my baby grand piano as a 
donation when a resident moved out of their facility with her 
own piano.  I learned during the whole process that the serial 
number of my piano (which has been with me since age 7 or 
8) was built either in 1887 or 1917.  Even with that later 
date, it was 102 years old...but it has more life in it!  I am 
delighted, however with my new ‘used’ Kawai upright; and 
I’m delighted that my older piano, which has been a part of 
me virtually all my life, is still giving joy to the elderly.  Not 
a typical outreach, but a wonderful one...for me, and for 
them! 

 

 

From Fr. Sal: 
 

        Saturday, October 5 

 “What makes Divine  Savior   
  a Salvatorian  Parish?” 
 

          8:30am Mass  

Breakfast snacks 

9:00am- Noon - Formation Sessions 

12:15pm Closing Prayer 
 

Plan to join your Salvatorian community as 
we share with the larger Divine Savior par-
ish community about our presence, mission 
and charisma at the parish. This is a collab-
orative formation session facilitated by all 
three branches of the Salvatorian family.  

 

 A priest was getting so forgetful, 
he forgot part of his homily. People 
complained to the Bishop, so the 
Bishop call the priest in and said ð 
next week come and hear me and do 
what I do. The priest goes and the 
Bishop starts out -  òI am in love 
with a beautiful woman and her 
name is the Blessed Virgin Mary.ò 
Next week, the priest gets up and 
says ð òOur Bishop is in love with a 
beautiful woman and I canõt remem-
ber her name.ó 

 



Birthdays  
May, June, July, August, September  

 
           Fr. Marcel Emeh     May 29  
           Leah Edwards       June 25  
    Mary Rutter     June 25  
  Roman Mueller    July 9  
        Henry Gonsalves    July 15  
     Ken Drake             Aug. 15  
       Mary Sue Coward      Sept. 9   
           Rita Schillin          Sept. 16  
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Submission  
From Jan Bencken 

A year ago several people expressed interest 
in knowing more about the Lay Salvatorians 
when they stopped by the table at the Divine 
Savior parish ministry fair.  Not only did sev-
eral sign up, but buoyed by their interest, sev-
eral of us established SDS-L extended invita-
tions to others we’d been in contact with in 
the parish.  The time just seemed right as the 
Spirit worked in the lives of several people 
and we were introducing 8 IP’s to our Gather-
ing!  Each Gathering has experienced delight-
ful conversations, sharing, and discussions 
around thought -provoking articles provided 
by Sr. Sheila.  This allowed all who were 
Gathered to experience the Salvatorian char-
ism at work!  It is with deep gratitude and de-
light that I introduce a group of six people as 
Candidates:  Dolly Winterton, Marie 
Moore, Debra LaVoi, Cookie McCormack, 
Mike McCormack, and Penny Rose.  Each 
of these people expressed their desire to con-
tinue on this spiritual journey and impressed 

 

 

those on the interview team with their deep devo-
tion, grasp of the Salvatorian spirit, and an appre-
ciation for the Salvatorian Family as experienced 
through our Gatherings.  At the September Gath-
ering we will be officially welcoming them as 
Candidates.  Each will be asking a committed 
SDS to be their sponsor.  If you are asked, I hope 
you will feel honored to serve in this capacity 
with them.   Your obligations are to be a support 
and companion on their journey.  We will begin 
Formation Sessions hopefully as early as October, 
and everyone---all committed Salvatorians---are 
encouraged to attend the sessions as well.  None 
of us is formed in isolation, and this is a wonder-
ful time for all of us to be renewed in the Spirit 
and Goodness and Kindness of Our Savior! 

MEA CULPA from your Editor 

Our last newsletter was in May…. Somehow, our May 

Birthday was not included in the newsletter.  So, below, as 

we celebrate our summer birthdays, and the beginning of 

fall, I’ve included Fr. Marcel’s May birthday.  I hope eve-

ryone’s birthday was fun and blessed!! 


